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SAHS PSYCHOLOGY 1 SYLLABUS for 2015-2016
[image: ]Deanna Scheffer                                                                                            
Psychology 1
Deanna.scheffer@stjohns.k12.fl.us
(904) 547-8530 #22280

Course Description
 Through the study of psychology, students acquire an understanding of and an appreciation for human behavior, behavior interaction and the progressive development of individuals.
Course Objectives
 The student will be able to: 
describe perspectives employed to understand behavior and mental processes 
identify factors that influence encoding 
describe the differences between working memory and long-term memory
discuss types of memory and memory disorders (e.g., amnesias, dementias)
describe the classification of psychological disorders
describe symptoms and causes of major categories of psychological disorders (including schizophrenic,   
mood, anxiety, and personality disorders)
match methods of treatment to psychological perspectives 
identify psychological treatments
describe the principles of classical and operant conditioning
describe the principles of observational and cognitive learning 
 
Major Units of Study 
 The student will examine the major theories and orientations of psychology, psychological methodology, memory and cognition, human growth and development, personality, abnormal behavior, psychological therapies, stress/coping strategies, and mental health.
 
 	 



Grading and Re-Take Policy (Faculty handbook expectations are excerpted below) 
“The school-wide weighting for formative and summative assessments for SAHS is 80% Summative Assessments, 20% Formative Assessments. All students should have at a minimum 3 (three) summative assessments per quarter and at a minimum 1 (one) formative assessment per week entered into eSchoolPlus and published for parent review in Home Access Center. Per district policy, semester grades will be Quarter 1/3: 45%, Quarter 2/4: 45% Midterm/Final: 10%. 

EXTRA CREDIT
 
Random opportunities to grab a few points will appear from time to time at teacher discretion. They will always be opportunities to learn more about Psychology. 
Seize them—they are almost as rare as snowflakes and will disappear just as fast.  Extra credit at the end of the quarter to boost a grade will not be accepted. 


SAHS Test Re-Take Policy
If a student earns a grade of D or F on a test, they must be given an opportunity to re-take that test, or an alternate version of that test. The following guidelines apply: 
· The re-take must be completed before the last day of the quarter of the original test.
· The student must complete some kind of “ticket to test” for the teacher. 
For Psychology this will mean: 
              1. Completion of all assignments prior to retesting
             2. Submission of Unit Cornell notes 
             3. Completion of all Labs, Reading Progress Check and Critical Thinking Text 
                  questions
             4. Completion of Review and in-Text Assessments
             5. Attendance, by appointment, to at least one Help Session/Tutoring Session with 
                  the teacher before school between 8:35 and 9:05. 
· [image: Psychology_of_Forex_Trading[1]]The student must schedule the re-take with the teacher outside of class time and the student may not be excused from another class to re-take a test. Recommendation: before school or during Jacket Prep.
· The maximum grade a student can earn on the re-take is a 75.
Materials (Understanding Psychology, McGraw Hill)
Student Daily Supply Information (i.e. pencils, pens, paper, etc.) 
· Red and blue pen, dry erase marker
· Text and Planner
· Binder WITH PAPER 
· 1 SPIRAL Notebook 
· Occasional access to a flash drive
If  you will be taking a second semester of Psych., you may use the same materials.      
Classroom Rules, Procedures and Expectations 
· Active involvement in all classroom activities is essential.
· It is to your benefit to be present and to participate actively and with a positive attitude. It is very difficult to makeup classwork that involves lecture and discussion 
· Be in class every day and on time with your materials (Missing materials = missing homework)
· [image: Prefrontal_cortex_of_the_brain[1]]Enjoy your personal electronics, snacks & beverages outside of class time.
· Use the restroom PRIOR to your arrival in class.
· IN-CLASS DISCIPLINE PROCEDURE: 
STEP 1 – WARNING STEP 2 – PARENT CONTACT, STEP 3 – REFERRAL 

ASSIGNMENT/HOMEWORK/LATE WORK POLICY
Just do it.  Every time.  
Written assignments are to be completed (with the appropriate heading) before class begins. Any student working on a HW assignment after class begins will receive an automatic (0) with no opportunity to turn the work in late. 
Some assignments will be checked for accuracy and some for completion. 
HW should be neat, legible, totally and thoughtfully completed. 
****If a student is present for any part of the school day, they are to turn in assignments to the bin in my classroom or to the front office. *****
If a student forgets the homework assignment…. Go to 
       http://www.npr.org/people/137765146/shankar-vedantam
      1. Choose a new podcast. 
      2. Listen and Write a summary of at least five lines. 
      3. PRESENT the podcast and your summary in class the next day.
Late assignments: Free response assignments may earn one letter grade less per each day late.
                                 Other work may be turned in the next day for half credit
                                 No late work completed during class will be accepted
MAKE-UP PROCEDURES (SAHS Make-up procedures are excerpted below for your use)
“It is the responsibility of the student to make up all work missed due to absence from school. Students may request work from their teachers while they are absent via email or may contact the teacher directly upon the student’s return to school. The time available for a student to complete the make-up  work is the number of class sessions missed (in other words, if a student misses three class sessions, the student must submit the make-up work at the beginning of the fourth class session after the student’s return). Any work that was due on the day of the absence is due on the day of the return. Students whose absences are excused are permitted the opportunity to receive full credit for make-up work. Students whose absences are unexcused are permitted the opportunity to receive a maximum of 50% credit for classroom and homework. Quizzes and tests are made up for 100% credit. Coursework, quizzes and tests not completed and submitted within the allotted time frame will receive no credit.” (SAHS Student Handbook pg. 5)
It is expected that you will make up class work in addition to homework. 
It is expected that you will check in with me by email while gone or before school the morning of the day of your return to ask questions, turn in homework and schedule make-up assessments. While I will do anything I can to help you get caught up, it is important that your absence not cause loss of class time for your classmates. 
If you know in advance that you will be missing an assessment because of an excused absence, I STRONGLY ENCOURAGE YOU TO SCHEDULE TO TAKE THE TEST PRIOR TO YOUR DEPARTURE. You will almost always receive a higher score than if you wait. Otherwise, you must follow SAHS procedures and plan to take the test BEFORE school within the number of class sessions missed.
PLEASE WORK OUT YOUR TRANSPORTATION NEEDS TO ACCOMMODATE THESE RULES. 
Any alternate test/make-up date should be negotiated via email beforehand.
         Examples: 
If you miss one day and miss a test, you should take the test BEFORE SCHOOL THE NEXT SCHOOL DAY.
If you miss two days and miss a test on the second day, you should take the test no later than BEFORE SCHOOL ON THE SECOND SCHOOL DAY after your return.

 E-MAIL

As a community of professionals learning together, how we communicate must reflect respect for each other.  Please educate yourself in how to properly compose an email to an instructor, and make sure you have a professional email address.  This will be something like your.name@gmail.com . Feel free to keep your personal email FluffyBunny221@blah.blah for your personal life, but school is your professional life, and I require an email that shows this. You will be required to do this at university, as well, so we should just start now.   If you want me to receive and reply to your email, it must have your name. 
Excellent tips on emailing your instructors can be found at either of these two sites: 
 http://www.wikihow.com/Email-a-Professor
http://www.usnews.com/education/blogs/professors-guide/2010/09/30/18-etiquette-tips-for-e-mailing-your-professor
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